



The Secretary-General

Geneva, 7 September 2015

His Excellency Mr. Rimantas Sinkevičius Minister of Transport and Communications Republic of Lithuania

Sir,

I would like to thank you for the excellent arrangements made by the Ministry of Transport and Communications and other agencies on the occasion of my recent mission to the Republic of Lithuania.

I thank you for the opportunity to meet you and your Deputy Minister Arijandras Šliupas, and discuss many important and relevant issues on the development of the telecommunication and ICT sector in your country. I have to say that I was truly impressed by your achievements and hope that you will be willing to share your experience with other ITU Member States through our various forums, events and other activities.

It is also my pleasure to have your country as one of the new members of ITU Council. Lithuania's contributions to its first meeting of ITU Council were highly appreciated by other members. I hope that I can count on your continuous energetic and positive contribution to the work of the Union.

Last but not least, my heartiest thanks to everyone who worked hard to make my visit to your beautiful country successful, especially staff of your Ministry as well as Ambassador and Lithuania's Permanent Representative to the UN Organizations in Geneva H.E. Mr. Rytis Paulauskas, Director General of the Communications Regulatory Authority Mr. Feliksas Dobrovolskis and Mr. Paulius Vaina from the same authority.

Accept, Sir, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Houlin Zhao